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Board of Directors Meeting

December 17, 2014
President Jay Heelon called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. with all board members present.  
SECRETARY
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Jim Cassin, to accept the minutes of the meeting of November 19, 2014 and December 4, 2014.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Garry Murphy presented the following Social applications for consideration: Dianne Forsyth, Denise Cognac, and Jock Patterson.
Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by Jim Cassin, to accept the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
 Garry read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you from Community Family.
2. From Frank Georges regarding the 2015 Senior Invitational.
3. From Chelmsford Hockey and Highland Sports requesting a waiver of the hall rental fee. Agreed. 

4. From Lowell Catholic and St. Ann’s School requesting a donation. 
Garry informed the board that an updated alphabetical list of applicants for Limited and/or Regular membership will be posted in the downstairs lounge and on the website.
Garry distributed an updated member count indicating openings, if any, in Regular, Limited, Junior, and Youth membership classifications. 
Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Jason Howarth, to accept the Secretary’s report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell distributed and reviewed the monthly financial report noting that we are off to a good start. Brian led a discussion regarding capital spending guidelines and asked John Griffin and Jim Cassin to present their capital spending requests at our next meeting.
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account – $813; Payroll Account-$2,800; Money Market Account-$47,069; Stabilization Account-$1,125. Total Cash-$51,807.
 
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Jim Cassin, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Jim Cassin submitted the following report:

1. Trivia on 12/5 hosted by Andrew McCabe.
2. Mike Gacek in the lounge on 12/13.
3. The Children’s Christmas Party is scheduled for 12/14.
4. A “Polar Express” Night is scheduled for 12/20.
5. Upcoming events include Trivia with Donna Foley and Ann Murphy, and a Mid-Winter Party with Beau Paris on 1/ 31.
Motion by Jason Howarth, seconded by Mark Duffy, to accept the report of the House Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:
1. Equipment maintenance and repairs are underway.
2. Jack Hassett and Gerry Foley joined John to place proposed boundary stakes as a follow-up to a meeting with Tom Ferraro.
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
None
COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE

Mark Duffy provided an update on the website and email blasts. Mark emphasized the need for accurate and detailed descriptions of all events to be posted and/or emailed. Timeliness of requests has been a concern and Mark requested help with meeting deadlines.
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS 
John Griffin led a discussion regarding property boundaries and appropriate next steps to resolve property encroachment concerns with the owners of 70 Old Canal Drive. 
NEW BUSINESS
Interview dates for applicants for Limited and Regular membership were agreed to as follows:
Friday, January 23
Thursday, January 29
Wednesday, February 4
Interviews will start at 6:30 p.m. on each date. Garry Murphy will send invitations to all eligible Social, Limited, and Junior members. Limited members will be notified of the changes in eligibility for participation in the Thursday Twi-League.
Jay Heelon distributed and reviewed a letter from the Audit Committee (see attached). Board members agreed to invite Jim Shannon to our January meeting to address our questions and to consider changes going forward.

John Griffin reported that Affinity Lighting has completed its audit and will provide a report at our next meeting.
John Griffin updated board members on his efforts to reduce our disposal fees.

Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Gary Walsh, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:46 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, January 21st at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








Garry P. Murphy, Secretary
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